


 
Docket No.  15-003088 HHS 
Decision and Order 
 

 2

Administrative Code, and the State Plan under Title XIX of the Social Security Act 
Medical Assistance Program. 
 
The Social Security Act and the federal regulations which implement the Social Security 
Act require an opportunity for fair hearing to any recipient who believes the Department 
may have taken an action erroneously.  See 42 CFR 431.200 et seq.  The opportunity 
to fair hearing is limited by a requirement that the request be made within 90 days of the 
negative action.  The regulations provide, in pertinent part: 
 

Request for hearing. 
 
(d) The agency must allow the applicant or recipient a 
reasonable time, not to exceed 90 days from the date that 
notice of action is mailed, to request a hearing. 42 CFR 
431.221(d). 
 

The Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs  (LARA) General Rules applicable 
to the Department regarding requests for hearing and timeliness state in pertinent part: 
 

 …(4) A claimant shall be provided 90 days from the mailing 
of the notice …to request a hearing. MAC R 400.904(4).  
 

Additionally, ASM 150 indicates that applicable hearing procedures for adult services 
cases are found in the Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM 600, Hearings). ASM 150, 
2 of 5. BAM 600 states in part: 
 

The client or authorized hearing representative has 90 
calendar days from the date of the written notice of case 
action to request a hearing. BAM 600, p 5 of 44. 

 
In the case herein, Appellant stated that he was not disputing the initial case opening 
hours, but rather, was requesting an increase in hours since the initial or last 
assessment. Evidently, Appellant did not request the DHS increase his hours but 
instead filed a hearing request.  

The purview of an administrative law judge (ALJ) is to review the Department’s action 
and to make a determination if those actions are in compliance with Department policy, 
and not contrary to law. The ALJ must base the hearing decision focusing on the time of 
the assessment. However here, there is nothing for the ALJ to review as the 
Department has not acted. The Department pointed out that in fact, in order for any 
increase in HHS hours, there must be a face-to-face reassessment:  

A new face-to-face assessment is required if there is a 
request for an increase in services before payment is 
authorized. Adult Services Manual (ASM) 120, 12-1-2013, 
Page 1 of 7. 






